Holy Family Catholic Primary School

Hall Lane 

Cronton

Nr Widnes

WA8 5DW

0151 424 3926

Headteacher: Mrs J Cook-Hannah

www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk
holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk
Twitter@HFCronton

Weekly Newsletter

Friday 29th January 2016
[image: image3.emf] 

 


Following in Jesus’ footsteps…

We pray together

We play together

We learn together
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Come and See

	This term the children will be studying the three themes of the Local Church and Community. Some suggestions for home activities are: explore the Diocesan website, looking at the number of churches, and finding out about our Bishop. Read bible stories together or encourage older children to read a child’s Bible.


Our School Prayer
Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless my family at home,

Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless my family at school,

Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless all the families of the world
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It’s Time to Shine[image: image2.png]




	Year Group
	Star of the Week
	Golden Table

	Reception
	Isla
	Charlotte
Violet

Lucas

Oliver

	Year 1
	Lucas
	Noah
Charlie

Gracie

Scarlet

	Year 2
	Adam
	Adam
Dylan

Ava

Tilly

	Year 3
	Jack
	Olivia
Charlie

Grace

Jake

	Year 4
	Jasmine
	Harry
Zak

George

Frankie

	Year 5
	Libbi
Jessica


	Lauren
Ava

Mya

	Year 6
	Freya
	Nathan
Freya

Charlie

Eleanor

	Mathematician of the Week
Luke – Y1, Grace – Y2, Grace – Y3, Eva – Y4, Sadie – Y5, Isobella – Y6
	Reader of the Week
Emma – Y1, Ava – Y2, Jake – Y3, Phoebe – Y4, Nieve – Y5, Katherine – Y6
	Writer of the Week
Bella – Y1, Frankie – Y2, Neve – Y3, Evie – Y4, Matthew – Y5, Sam – Y6

	Congratulations to all the children named.


	     What’s happened this week?

	Y3 Together Day & Class Rejoice
Many thanks to everyone who came along on Thursday afternoon to see the Class Rejoice and work with the class on their topic of Journeys. We hope that you had a lovely afternoon with the children.
Holocaust Memorial Day

On Wednesday we held an assembly for the Holocaust Memorial Day. Mrs Evans led the assembly for the children. On Thursday morning Noah & Joe came to the school office with an encyclopaedia and showed a picture of Hitler to Mrs Evans. They told us that “Hitler was not a good man, he was the baddie like the man in Peter Pan. We don’t all look the same but in God’s eye we are all the same and that’s what matters”. Well done boys, we can tell that you have been listening very hard to Mrs Evans.

	What’s coming up soon

	Parent Meetings

We will be holding parent meetings on Wednesday 10th February. A letter has already been sent home. Please return your appointment time as soon as possible in order for us to allocate times for you all.
Kingswood

The children in Y6 will be going to Kingswood, Colemendy on Wednesday 16th March until Friday 18th March. Personal Information forms have now been sent home and we would be grateful if these could be returned to school as soon as possible.

Golden Time
Please ensure your child does not bring expensive toys eg. IPads/IPhones into school as part of Golden Time. Your help with this would be greatly appreciated.

Chinese New Year

The school kitchen is offering children the chance to have a special meal to celebrate Chinese New Year. This will be held on Monday 8th February. The cost of the meal for this day will be £1.00. A separate letter has already been sent home. 
Chinese New Year - Reception
The children in the Reception Class will be going to the Dragon Buffet in Widnes on February 12th to celebrate the Chinese New Year. This year will be the Year of the Monkey. This is a lovely trip for the children and we are encouraging parents/grandparents and family members to attend with the children if possible.

First Holy Communion

The date has now been arranged for Saturday 21st May in Holy Family Church. The first meeting for parents will be Tuesday 9th February in school at 2.45pm. Letters have now been sent home giving full details. If you have not received a copy please call into the school office. Many thanks for those parents who have returned their forms and included a donation towards the Church building fund.
Swimming
Children in the Y4 class will be travelling to Halewood Leisure Centre to participate in swimming lessons on Tuesday 2nd February – Friday 5th February and again the following week from Tuesday 9th February – 12th February. A letter giving full details has been sent home.

Storytelling Day

Paul Delaney will be coming into school on Wednesday 3rd February to spend the day talking to children and reading from his poetry books. A separate letter has now been sent home. We would be grateful if all donations towards the cost of this event could be sent into school by Monday 1st February.
School Nurse Drop-In

If any parents would like to speak to the school nurse she will be holding a drop in session on Tuesday 2nd February from 10am. Please let us know if you would like to come along so we can try to arrange times.
ICT Days
Children in the Reception Class will be taking part in an ICT day on Thursday 4th February with Mr Alan Ellis from Knowsley CLC. I’m sure the children will have a lovely day.

LFC Football
On Wednesday 3rd February selected children from Y5 & Y6 will be taking part in a tournament from 9am-11am. A separate letter giving full details will be sent home shortly.
School Bags
We have noticed that some of the children in the junior classes are not bringing their school bags into school. Please ensure that your child has the correct bag. We are very limited for space and bags being brought into school are too big and not appropriate for school. We appreciate your 
co-operation.

Parking

We have received another complaint from one of our neighbours in the week regarding parents parking and blocking paths. A district nurse was unable to gain access to a house due to parking. Please do try to use the school car park. 
Earrings & Hair
This is a reminder that earrings are not allowed to be worn in school time and children will be asked to remove them. We have also noticed that some girls are wearing their long hair loose, these are both health and safety issues and we would ask you all please to ensure that these school rules are adhered to. Many thanks for your co-operation.


	Spotlight on Y3

	This week we have been learning about the Anglo Saxons. They came to England from Germany and the Netherlands after the Romans left to go to fight in Rome. We made passports for them to show the routes travelled. They brought sheep and pigs as there is lots of land in England and they worked the land. Any children who owned dogs had jobs rounding up the sheep.

We also had our Together Day. We made collages of our favourite events of the year and put them on a road to show us walking through the year. I chose my holiday to Cornwall on the beach surfing and I chose Christmas as I get to see my nan and grandma and get lots of presents.

In our Rejoice we sang ‘Joy to the World’ and our theme was Journeys.

We have been reading ‘Gorilla’ by Anthony Brown. It is a good book about a girl called Hannah who wants a real Gorilla. She has a gorilla teddy under her bed and the night before her birthday it comes alive. She goes out with it to the zoo, cinema and for something to eat and tells her dad all about it.

In maths we have been doing measuring and estimating. We separated blocks and had to guess what the distance would be and then measured it with rulers. We have been looking at centimetres, millimetres, metres.

Many thanks to Jack and Olivia.


	Holy Family Church Building Fund


	Holy Family Church Building & Maintenance Committee is holding a Coffee Morning on Saturday 30th January in Holy Family Social Club at 10.30am.  Everyone is welcome and all support is very much appreciated.  
The disabled toilet is now installed in the church - complete with a baby changing facility. 
 Please do come along to the coffee morning to hear about all the other plans for the church and grounds.


After School Clubs
	Day
	Activity/Club
	Year
	Time


	Monday
	Rugby 
	Year 1 & 2
	3.20-4.15


	Tuesday
	Ipad Club

Gardening Club

Netball
	Year  1 & 2

Year 3, 4, 5 & 6

Year 5 & 6
	3.15-4.00

3.20-4.00
3.20-4.00

	Wednesday
	Multi-sports

Choir

Football
	Year 3 
Year 3, 4, 5 & 6

Year 5 & 6
	3.15-4.15

3.20-4.00

3.20-4.00

	Thursday
	Choir

Multi-sports

Ipad Club
Cookery Club

(10 weeks)
	Year  1 & 2
Year 4
Year 3, 4, 5 & 6
Year 1 & 6

	3.15-4.00

3.15-4.15

3.20-4.00
3.20-4.15


PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS WILL BE CANCELLED FROM FEBRUARY 8TH UNTIL AFTER HALF TERM
	Diary Dates


	February

	Tuesday 2nd
	School Nurse Drop In Session

	Tuesday 2nd – Friday 5th 
	Y4 Swimming lessons

	Wednesday 3rd
	Paul Delaney – Author to whole school

	Wednesday 3rd
	Y5 & Y6 LFC Tournament

	Thursday 4th
	Reception ICT Day

	Friday 5th
	Y4 Athletics Competition

	Monday 8th
	School meal for Chinese New Year - £1.00

	Tuesday 9th
	Y4 - Communion meeting at 2.45pm in School

	Tuesday 9th – Friday 12th
	Y4 Swimming lessons

	Wednesday 10th
	Parental Meetings

	Friday 12th
	Reception visit to Chinese Restaurant in Widnes

	Friday 12th
	Break up for one week at normal time

	Monday 22nd
	Return to school @ 8.55am

	March

	Wednesday 16th –

Friday 18th
	Y6 children to Kingswood Colemendy

	Thursday 24th
	Break up for Easter at 2pm

	April

	Monday 11th
	Return to school – bell @ 8.55am

	May

	Saturday 21st
	Y4 – First Holy Communion


And finally… 
A positive thought for the week to promote discussion in the classroom and at home…
I never, never, never give up. 
I keep trying until I achieve what I want. 
Determination is the highest quality of successful people. 
I am successful. 
I follow the rules and try to make my school a better place.
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Many thanks

Mrs Hannah







